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Senator Rodney Moen

Chairperson Senate Health » Utilities, &
Veteran Affairs Committee

P.O. Box 7882

Madison, WI 53 707-7882

Dear Senator Moen:

Our organization is sending this letter regarding Senate Bill 225 related to the effective date
of the requirement that entities that Provide care for children and adults conduct background
mvestigations of their current employees. This bill as proposed changes the effective date of
implementation for the background checks from October 1, 1999 to February 1, 2000,

The Wisconsin Fire & EMS Legislative Leadership Coalition Supports Assembly Bill 449, It
is our understanding that the budget bill contains language that will exempt Firefighters,
Emergency Medical Technicians, and Paramedics from the caregiver rules when they are
implemented. Obviously until the budget is passed all personnel associated with oy
Coalition are still required to have the background checks completed by October 1, 1999,

With the passage of SB 225 the implementation date will be delayed until after the budget
has been approved.

Respectfully,
s 0 Qe , Chaiane

WI i?itc & EMS Legislative Leadership Coalition
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CWAG

Coalition of Wisconsin Aging Groups

Elder Law Center

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF SB 225
Betsy Abramson, Director, CWAG Elder Law Center
Senate Committee on Health, Utilities, Veterans and Military Affairs
' Wednesday, September 15, 1999

The Coalition of Wisconsin Aging Groups strongly supports SB 225, providing a change
to the effective date by which certain child and adult care facilitics, including group homes and
hospitals, must conduct background investigations of current employees who have access to the

facilities’ clients. We are unable to be present at the hearing but submit this testimony for your
consideration.

The law governing criminal background checks was first enacted in Wisconsin as part of
the last bienmial budget. Due to on-going discussions between providers, regulators and _
advocates, some of the original law’s provisions will be revised (i.e., relaxed) in the next biennjal
budget currently pending in the Wisconsin legislature. When the budget passes, the Department
of Health and Family Services (DHFS) will need to revise its rules governing background checks
to comport with the budget language. We would expect that this will take several months. SB
225 is therefore needed to ensure that there is enough time for both the law and rules to be
amended before the effective date of the required background investi gations. If the delay is not
passed, there will be current employees who, under the old law would lose their jobs, but under
the new rule could then be reinstated. This would cause create confusion amongst providers and
be very disruptive for residents and paticnts. Accordingly, we ask that you support this bill to

ensure that there will be a smooth transition in the final implementation of thesc critically-
important background investigations.

The Coalition of Wisconsin Aging Groups strongly supports SB 225,
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